
 

WEEKLY BRIEFING 
8 JULY 2024 | 25 DHUL-HIJJAH 1445 

 
Assalamualaikum wa Rahmatullaahi wa Barakatu. We make du’a In-sha’Allāh this briefing reaches you all in 
good health and emaan. 
 
Please read about our eventful week full of learning, fun, and personal development, Alhamdulilāh.  

 
 

YEAR 11 RESIDENTIAL   
 

Year 11 pupils enjoyed a week-long residential trip in North Wales, where 
they completed wonderful activities, spent quality time with their teachers, 
and explored the mesmerising scenery. Everyone who participated shared 
that it was a brilliant trip full of memorable moments that will be cherished 
and talked about in the future. We are extremely proud of their conduct and 
behaviour while spending time away in such a remote location.  
We ask Allah جل جلاله to keep them steadfast in the future and that they continue 
to be seekers of sacred knowledge wherever they go, Ameen. 

 
 

 
SAFEGUARDING 

Have you considered your child's risks in school, out of school and at home? Have you noticed any 
change in their behaviour? Talk to us about it – even if it seems small. 

 
 



 
 

NASIHAH 
 

Our pupils were blessed to hear the wise words of our Alimi teacher, Shaikh Omar Muhaimen. He delved into 
the topic of ‘Virtues and significance of Hajj’, contemplating his recent journey and reflecting over the 
important moments with the pupils.  
 
May Allah جل جلاله shower His blessings on our scholars and teachers, and grant them eternal success in the 
hereafter, Ameen. 

 

 
KHUTBAH 

 
 

Our Year 8 pupil, Sirat, delivered an 
incredible Khutbah on 'The importance 
having reliance on Allah Subhanawataalah,' 
Alhamdulillah. Additionally, our Year 7 
pupil, Mustapha, recited the Adhaan 
beautifully, Masha’Allah.  

 
May Allah جل جلاله abundantly reward our pupils, 
granting them steadfastness in their worship, nurturing them into great scholars and da'ees, and guiding all 
of us along the straight path. Ameen.  
 

 

CHANGE OF SCHOOL OPENING HOURS 
 

For the upcoming academic year, the school will begin the day at 8am. This change, 
discussed during our last parent conference, is crucial for enhancing our 
safeguarding measures. The additional time for Key Stage 3 (KS3) will be allocated to 
form classes, longer assemblies, and extended lessons. Additionally, the school day 
for Key Stage 4 (KS4) will end slightly earlier allowing them to finish at 4:30pm. Our KS4 boosters can also 
become more beneficial, as instead of a 30-minute short session, it will last for 45 minutes-1 hour, achieving 
a great deal more. This adjustment is part of our long-term strategy to achieve excellence in all areas of the 
school. We kindly ask for your support in making this transition smooth and effective. 
 
May Allah جل جلاله assist us in our efforts to improve the school for the betterment of our pupils and community, 
Ameen.  
 



 
YEAR 9 & 10 NINJA WARRIOR  

 

Our Year 9 and 10 pupils tested their physical prowess 
at the Ninja Warrior Centre. They raced over obstacles, 
climbed vertical walls, swung across monkey bars, and 
tackled much more. They thoroughly enjoyed the trip, 
returning a little tired but with great memories made! 

 

 
SUMMER SCHOOL 

 
We invite all parents to enrol their children in 
our summer school. Do you want your child to 
make continued progress in their Hifdh, or 
further their studies in Arabic, English, and 
Maths instead of staying at home for six 
weeks? Our summer school offers the perfect 
opportunity for academic advancement while 
also enjoying socialising with peers and 
participating in sports like football, basketball, 
and cricket. Don't wait—register today as 
spaces are limited!  
 
We plan to start our summer school from (W1) 
22 July – 25 July, (W2) 29 July – 1 August, (W3) 
5-8 August, (W4) 12-15 August, totalling four 
weeks, Monday-Thursday from 9:30am to 
1:30pm. There will be Hifdh, Arabic, English 
and Maths lessons throughout the week.  
 
For the 4 weeks it is a cost of only £145 (for 
Darul Uloom pupils). For non-Darul Uloom 
pupils it will be at a cost of £175. Register 
your son before 14 June to secure a place.  
 
 



 
 
 

YEAR 11 & HIFDH GRADUATION - BOOK 
THIS DATE IN YOUR DIARY NOW! 

 
All parents are requested to attend our 

end of year Hifdh and Year 11 graduation. 
It will be held in the Al-Mirage 

banqueting suite starting from 11:45am 
and ending at 1:45pm with a 3-course 

meal. 
 

We give you this early notice so you can plan 
your work schedule and ensure your 
attendance. Book Wednesday 17 July 

morning and afternoon off so you can attend. 
 

We plan to celebrate our pupil achievements, 
have excellent Qur’an recitals, beautiful 

Nasheeds and lots of fun.  
 

Let us know you’re coming by contacting our 
office, on 01216886507. We would love to 

see you there, Insha’Allah 
 
 

 
 

 
 

ALUMNI TOURNAMENT 

 
Do you know any graduates from Darul Uloom? Tell them 
about our Alumni football tournament on 17 July 
organised to keep our communities connected and 
celebrate being part of this school. 
 
Let your friends and family know if they were part of the 
Darul Uloom in its long history.  It will take place on 17 July 
from 7pm – 9:30pm, Insha’Allah. 
 
Register a team by calling/messaging: 07847597814 or 
emailing headteacher@darululoom.org.uk   

 
 

mailto:headteacher@darululoom.org.uk


 

FUNDRAISING WEEK 
 

The school has undertaken an admirable initiative to establish an honours board celebrating the 
accomplishments of our esteemed Huffadh and Alims throughout the years. However, upon delving into the 
details, the projected cost of the project exceeded our initial estimations, totalling just over £2600. This 
amount encompasses the expenses associated with crafting the honour boards, which will proudly display the 
names of our distinguished past graduates. 

 
In order to materialise this endeavour, we are reaching out to 
our wider community, including former pupils, parents, staff, 
and local supporters. With collective effort and generosity, we 
are confident in our ability to achieve our goal, Insha’Allah. We 
kindly request your participation in spreading the word among 
any former graduates you may know, urging them to join us in 
this noble cause. 

 

ARCHERY, CRICKET AND 
VOLUNTEERING  

 
Our pupils spent Friday break shooting 
arrows and smashing the ball with a cricket 
bat, releasing some positive energy in the 
right place. Some pupils also volunteered 
their own time to help clean our playground 
and the front of the school, teaching them 
the importance of responsibility, cleanliness, 
and community service. May Allah جل جلاله reward 
them in abundance, Ameen. 

 



 
Join the 2024 Summer Scheme for boys & girls 6 -16 years old, to take in sports activities, day trips, arts 
and crafts, energiser games and free breakfast/ lunch. The scheme will run in Small Heath from Mon 29 

July – Thu 22 Aug. For further info, please call us on 01213120135 / 07823463424 or email us at 
info@thecommunityfoundation.org.uk web: www.thecommunityfoundation.org.uk 

http://www.thecommunityfoundation.org.uk/


 
 

DAR UPDATES 
 

Dar Ibrahim has been overtaken by Dar Isa! Dar Isa has been chasing the lead for a few weeks, and their efforts 
have paid off. Dar Ibrahim now holds second place, with Dar Yusuf a strong third, leaping ahead of Dar Nuh. 
Fourth place is held by Dar Nuh, maintaining a significant lead over Dar Sulaiman in fifth. Dar Musa is currently 
in sixth place and will need to develop a quick-fire strategy to get back into contention in this final week. Our 
KS3 Basketball competition and the Hifdh and Qiraat competition will certainly have a great influence. We 
can't wait to see the winners of Term 3.2! 
 

507 573 419 420 524 570 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 

FA & AMS Football Tournament: 9 July 
Athletics Day: 10 July 

Hifdh and Qiraat Competition: 11&12 July 
 

Parent Day:  
Year 7 – 15 July, 8.30a to 11.30am  

Year 8 – 15 July, 12pm to 1.30pm, 2pm-3.30pm  
Year 9 – 16 July, 8.30a to 11.30am  

Year 10 – 16 July, 12pm to 1.30pm, 2pm-3.30pm  
 
 

Year 11 & Hifdh Graduation: 17 July, 11.45am 
Alumni Tournament: 17 July, 7.30pm 

Holiday Begins: 18 July 
 

 

 

Thank you for taking out some time to read our briefing – JazakumAllāhukhairan 

 

 

 


